
Minutes of Miller Elementary School Council Meeting 

January 5, 2018 

  

The Miller Elementary School Council met in regular session 

on Friday, January 5, 208 7:35 A.M. in the Conference Room, 

at 101 Pine Valley Drive, Warner Robins, GA 31088. 

  

School Council Members Present: Mrs. Johnson, Mrs. 

Richardson-Naugle, Mrs. Ragin, Mr. Charles Canion, Mrs. 

Hansard 

School Council Members Absent:  

4 members were present, representing a quorum. 

  

The following visitors attended the meeting: None 

  

1. Call to Order 

  

Mrs. Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:35 a.m.  

  

2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes 

  



Mrs. Johnson distributed the agenda posted pursuant to the 

Open Meetings Act. The agenda was approved by Mrs. Ragin.  

Moved, seconded by Mrs. Richardson-Naugle, and carried that 

the school council approve the agenda as presented. 

Motion: Mrs. Ragin; Second: Mrs. Richardson-Naugle: 

Approved by all 

    

     Vote: 5 Yes   0 No   5:0    

  

Mrs. Johnson distributed the minutes from the meeting on 

November 3, 2017. The minutes were approved by Mrs. 

Hansard.  

Moved, seconded by Mr. Canion, and carried that the school 

council approve the minutes. 

Motion: Mrs. Hansard; Second: Mr. Canion; Approved by all 

    

     Vote: 5 Yes   0 No   5:0    

  

3. Recognition of Visitors 

  

No new visitors to recognize. 

  



4. Report of Principal 

  

The principal discussed the following events with the council: 

  

❖ Up-coming Events (January and February calendar events) 

  

5. Old Business 

❖ There was no old business to discuss.  

  

6. New Business 

❖ CCRPI gains for Miller Elementary were from 68.5 to a 76  

❖ Miller Elementary is adding another self-contained autism 

classroom. Therefore, Miller is hiring another teacher and 

Para-professional for that classroom.  

❖ In March, surveys will go home to parents and student 

surveys of the school will be distributed. The student surveys 

are distributed to third through fifth graders. Teacher surveys 

will also be distributed at this time.  

  

During our meeting we discussed many important upcoming 

events such as in January report cards go home to parents on 

January 9, 2018. Mrs. Johnson explained that the WAG crew 

is a group of male students, about twelve boys. Mrs. Miliner, 



the assistant principal for discipline, spearheads this group. 

Mrs. Miliner has planned for the Macon Mayhem hockey 

players to come to Miller Elementary and meet and speak to 

the boys. Mr. Canion asked for a flyer explaining the objectives 

of the group. Also in January, the ESOL teacher has prepared 

an ESOL Parent Night on January 11th. This event will have a 

translator available. This event will provide parents with 

information about community resources available to them. 

Also in January, a system wide holiday is set for January 15th 

and the 100th day of school is January 22nd. A Milestones 

workshop is available at three different times on January 17th 

for third through fifth grade parents to attend.  

Some important events in February are Progress reports go 

home to parents on February 7th. On February 9th, Student 

Council will sponsor the Valentine’s Day Dance for third 

through fifth graders. Also in February, Miller Elementary has 

a Parent Action Meeting and a fourth grade Rocket Night on 

February 15th. In addition, we discussed that February 19-20th 

are student holidays. Another important event in February is 

the African American Read-In organized by Mrs. Lowe in fifth 

grade.  

  

7. Comments:  

  

        Mr. Canion asked about volunteering in the classroom. 

Mrs. Johnson advised him that all volunteers need a 

background check. After approval, parents can volunteer in the 

classrooms.  

  



8. Adjournment 

  

     The next meeting set for the School Council is March 2, 

2018 at 7:30 A.M. in the conference room at Miller 

Elementary.  

With no further business to come before the School Council, 

the meeting was adjourned at 7:56 a.m. 

 


